
 

 

Topsham Garden Club 

December 11, 2012 

  

The Topsham Garden Club met on December 11, 2012, at the home of Vivian 

Wixom. 

  

President Marie Neale thanked hostesses Vivian Wixom, Grace Anderson, Fay Eldred 

and Liz Volckening.  Next month’s hostesses are Alison Harris, Sheryl Smith and 

Barbara Wildes. 

 

Flowers at the Library this month are by Vivian Wixom.  January flowers are by Carole 
Flaherty. 

 

The Secretary’s report was approved.  

 

Unfinished Business: 

  

 Centerpieces for the Skofield House and 56 Elm Street will be prepared at 

the Marrs’ on Friday, December 14.  Delivery will be that afternoon. 

 The Blaine House Open House was well attended.  It was enjoyable.  Marie 

noted that it was downsized but still outstanding. 

 

New Business: 

 

 Marie informed the members that Pat Hix broke her arm.  A card will be 

sent from the club. 

 Fiscal year is January to December so we need to rethink the yearly 

schedule.  Dues should be paid in January since we now have a regular 

meeting scheduled.  

 Committees Signups for will be held at the January meeting.  Included are 

Watering, Library flowers and Hostessing.  

 Currently, there are open Committee Chair positions on the Horticulture, 

Programs, Ways & Means, Youth, Telephone, and Membership/welcome 

committees. 

 Donations will be made in January to CREA, FOMB, and Bryant Pond. 

 The club received an invitation from the Boothbay Region Garden Club for 

their February meeting. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

January 9   6:00 pm - FOMB Annual meeting and Potluck - “Lighthouses of the 

Kennebec” at the Cram Alumni House, 86 Federal St., Brunswick. 


